SUBJECT CENTRE FOR LANGUAGES, LINGUISTICS AND AREA STUDIES

SOUTHAMPTON ADVISORY GROUP

Minutes of the meeting held on 

22 November 2007
in Room 3057, Building 65a, Avenue Campus

Present: George Blue (Chair) (GMB), Professor Mike Kelly (MHK), Dr Bill Brooks (BB), Adam Warren (AW), Vicky Wright (VW), Dr John Canning (JC), Paula Davis (PD), Alison Dickens (AD), Shoshannah Holdom (SH), Jackie Rafferty (JR), Rebekah Mann (Minutes Secretary) (RCM).

	
	
	ACTION

	1.0
	Apologies for absence
	

	1.1
1.2

1.3

1.4
	Apologies for absence have been received from Professor Caroline Thomas, Liz Hudswell, Kate Richards, Mike Grenfell, Clare Mar Molinero, Ian Giles and Angela Gallagher-Brett (AGB).

Two changes to the group were noted - Ian Giles is now Director of LATEU and Rosalynd Jowett is now Associate Dean for the Faculty of Medicine, Health and Life Sciences.  

Welcome to Shoshannah Holdom who has joined the Subject Centre as Academic Coordinator for Literature and Culture, and Rebekah Mann who has taken over from Jane Copeland as administrator for the group. 

Thank you to Jane Copeland for her hard work over the past few years. 
	

	
	
	

	2.0
	Review of terms of reference and membership 
	

	2.1
2.2

2.3
	The role of the group was discussed. MHK said the group formalises the link between the Subject Centre and the University and suggested that there is a need to work more closely together between meetings.  
The question was raised as to whether the membership should be reviewed and whether other members of the University should be invited to join the group. 
BB asked whether there should be a student representative. Modern Languages run a Staff Student Liaison Committee and it was suggested that a member of this group could be invited.  Alternatively, Claire Chappell from SUSU could be invited to represent the student voice. AD commented that it would be useful for students to attend to find out about what the Subject Centre does. However, JR advised that SWAP decided against having a student representative as the discussions were not necessarily of interest to students. 

GB concluded that the Subject Centre should redraft the terms of reference for consideration at the next meeting. He added that the group may also wish to reconsider the appointment of Chair as he has been in post for more than two years. It was suggested that an independent chair from another department might be appointed. 
	SC team

	3.0
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising 
	

	3.1
	Those present agreed that the minutes were a complete and accurate record of the last meeting.
	

	3.2
	4.0 Assessment

Discussions on taking forward work on assessment have not yet taken place.   BB commented that Rosalynd Jowett has drafted a paper on assessment, which he will send to RCM to circulate among the group. 

AD/AGB and SWAP will then arrange further discussions with Rosalynd Jowett. 
	BB/RCM
AD/AGB/

JR

	4.0
	Working with colleagues at Southampton 
	

	4.1
	Linking teaching and research conference (John Canning)
This conference was held in July 2007 with 35 people (mainly from the South) in attendance. Clare Mar Molinero was the keynote speaker. Case studies will be going on the website soon. Positive feedback was received. 

JC and AGB met Ros Mitchell to discuss accreditation for pedagogical workshop participants. VW suggested asking workshop participants whether they would be willing to work towards receiving accreditation, which would involve doing work outside the workshop.  AW added that if the workshops are accredited this may attract a new audience, i.e. PCAP participants. JC, AW and VW to explore further. 
	JC/AW/
VW

	4.2
	LOC tool and training workshops (Alison Dickens)

Participants from ML at Southampton and other parts of the country (e.g. Glasgow, Oxford, London, York) attended training workshops on 15 and 16 November. The LOC tool is to help teachers create their own online learning materials. It is currently being piloted and the definitive version will be available next year. 

AD offered to demonstrate the tool to SWAP and LATEU.  It was also suggested that the Subject Centre could hold a LOC workshop during Learning and Teaching week.
	AD/JR/

AW

	4.3
	E-Learning symposium (Alison Dickens)
This will be the third e-learning symposium to be held at Southampton. 70+ attended last year’s symposium, mostly external. GB suggested that some Southampton staff could be sent personal invitations.  The suggestion was also made to advertise the symposium in the University bulletin.  
	AD

	4.4
	Higher education research group (John Canning)
Around 15 people normally attend this meeting (from a mailing list of around 80). A different speaker is invited to each meeting and several schools are represented. AGB and JC have given a presentation on 'Teaching social science research methods to language teachers in higher education’ and will be giving a presentation on transition at the February meeting.
	

	4.5
	Specialist Advisory Group for Languages (Vicky Wright)
The issue of recruitment is a major concern for this Group.  A presentation on the  Secondary Curriculum by Helen Myers revealed that colleagues do not know enough about what is happening in other sectors. More discussion with teachers is needed.
	

	4.6
	Raising the profile of LLAS (Paula Davis)
The LLAS office warming party was held on 5 November - it was very well attended and several new contacts were made. 
LLAS is planning to set up a Humanities Subject Centre stand at Avenue Campus during Learning and Teaching Week. 

The Higher Education Academy is compiling an institutional report for the VC about the Academy’s engagement with Southampton, including the engagement of the Southampton Subject Centres. LLAS will be invited to comment on the report. 

Work in the community via the Language Café project is underway. 3 cafes have been set up. The Spanish and French cafés are proving to be very successful but the French cine café has not been well attended, with one student suggesting a problem with the Avenue Café venue. He also reported that students at Highfield Campus are not aware of activities taking place at Avenue Campus. 
AW will be attending the science café at Borders and will report back. He also suggested using the Harbour Lights café as a possible venue.   
	AW

	5.0
	LLAS activity since the last meeting
	

	5.1
	Focus Group Interviews (Alison Dickens)
SH and AD have carried out a focus group meeting at Leeds, which was very useful.  Further visits are being planned to Sheffield, Newcastle, Birmingham and Reading.  It was suggested that AD and VW liaise to arrange a focus group as part of a Southampton ML Away Day. 
	AD/VW

	5.2
	Routes into Languages (Mike Kelly)
A further £3.5 million has been given to the programme to set up regional consortia in each of the nine government regions.  
There will be a training day for 80 student ambassadors on 24 November. 
The official Routes into Languages launch will take place on 5 February, and John Denham has agreed to present the keynote speech. This will hopefully raise the profile of the programme. 
National Networks have been set up for interpreting and translating. 
Three research projects are also underway:
· Languages and Enterprise (Leeds University)

· Community Languages (SOAS)

· Languages and International Events (University of Westminster)

The Routes programme was originally funded by the HEFCE Strategic Development Fund following the review into SIVS (Strategically Important and Vulnerable Subject) in June 2005. 
AD added that Wales are interested in the Routes programme but this would need HEFCW approval. 

VW commented that SEEDA are collaborating with the regional consortium for the south east. 
	

	5.3
	Transition 
JC to circulate the Transition project summary to the group.

PD commented that the theme of the Subject Centre/CILT conference to be held in York next July is ‘Transitions and Connections’. 
	JC

	5.4
	Islamic Studies (John Canning)
HEFCE have been give £1 million for Islamic Studies and have issued a call for bids. MHK, JC and Lisa Bernasek are working on the bid. The deadline is 3 December and if successful an interim report will be due in mid February. 
	

	5.5
	LLAS Magazine (Shoshannah Holdom)
The Subject Centre reviewed its publications at a recent Away Day and has decided to produce a 40-page periodic publication with broad appeal. The magazine will contain articles, interviews and some regular features, and will be launched at the July 2008 conference.  The press officer at Academy York has suggested that the magazine editorial board should include non Subject Centre representatives, and volunteers are welcome from this group.
SH to contact Martina Johnson to discuss SWAP’s magazine. 

AW suggested printing a multiple of 16 pages to keep production costs down. 
	SH

	5.6
	LANQUA (Paula Davis)
The LANQUA bid was successful and will receive funding of 450,000 euros over three years. 
The project started on 1 October and there are 64 partners, who have been allocated to one of five sub-projects:
Intercultural communication

Language teacher education 

Content and language integrated learning (CLIL)

Literature and culture 

Language learning 

Each sub-project has a coordinator, deputy and internal evaluator, and Fiona Crozier from the QAA is acting as external evaluator/consultant. 
The aim of the project is to produce the ‘LANQUA toolkit’ which includes benchmark statements, recommendations and case studies. 
The sub-projects are currently working on collating existing documentation on quality assurance, and the first coordinating committee meeting will take place in Southampton on 18 January. 
RCM has been in touch with Paul Riddy (LATEU) for advice on administrating a large European network. 
	

	6.0
	Date of next meeting 

The next meeting will be held in June 2008.  RCM to find a date and room. 
	RCM

	7.0
	AOB
	

	
	JC to make the LLAS user survey available on the Subject Centre website. 
	JC
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